Friday, January 29, 1971

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners on the date set above at which time were present Chairman R. F. Brennan and Commissioners F. E. Knight and Chas D. Bailey, the following business was transacted.

Lewis Forster and Rachel Stacy were re-appointed to the Tillamook County Library Board.

Temporary Dance Hall Permit was granted to the Swiss Society.

Hearing was had on the proposed incorporation of Neskowin. A petition signed by 40 registered voters residing within the boundaries of the area petitioned to be incorporated, and who are not in favor of the incorporation, was presented at the hearing. About thirty-five persons attended the hearing, and inasmuch as there seemed to be more objections to the proposed incorporation than approval thereof voiced, the matter was continued until a later date which has not yet been designated.

Hearing was held in the matter of a Zone Change requested by Harold Schlicting from R-1 to C-1 on a portion of his property east of Highway 101. Walter Carbaugh objected to the proposed change. Lester Fultz, Bill Kanoff and Kurt Ramme expressed agreement with the proposed change. The Commissioners agreed with the Planning Commission to allow the zone change and so voted.

Chairman

Commissioner

Control De R

Wednesday, February 3, 1971

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners on the date set above at which time were present Chairman R. F. Brennan and Commissioners F. E. Knight and Chas D. Bailey, the following business was transacted.

Order was signed authorizing Josephine Veltri, Credit Manager for Tillamook County General Hospital, to file claims in Justice Court on behalf of said Hospital.

Harold Schlicting discussed with the commissioners the matter of an alley and a portion of an old Road in Hawk Creek Hills subdivision which he would like to have vacated.

Ed Hart, Mr. and Mrs. John Holt and Mrs. Wayne Massey called on the commissioners to discuss the drainage problem at Watseco on the road adjoining Shorewood Trailer Park.



Wednesday, February 3, 1971 Cont'd.

Mr. Dunn discussed with Mr. Bailey the matter of the dead Sealian on the beach near Island Park at Sandlake.

Mr. Brennan attended a hearing in Salem regarding estuaries.

Mr. Viera, Mr. Hirst and Leonard Chase discussed emergency services with the commissioners. They will return February 24.

Chairman

ommissioner

Commissioner

Friday, February 5, 1971

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners on the date set above at which time were present Chairman R. F. Brennan and Commissioners F. E. Knight and Chas D. Bailey, the following business was transacted.

Deed was executed to Donald and Maxine Stookey for lots in Block Block 22, Manhattan Beach, and Lot 6 Block 5, First Addition to Oceanside.

Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Pollard of Pleasant Valley reported that they had been approached by State Highway Engineers in the matter of acquiring their homesite for re-alignment of Highway 101., They indicated that they expected the Board of Commissioners to stop the State from taking their property. They also reported that they had been advised there would be a hearing on the re-location matter in April. Mr. Brennan called Don Harwell, County-City Coordinating Engineer for information. Mr. Harwell indicated that representatives of the Highway Division would come to Tillamook in the near future to discuss the matter.

Mr. Knight discussed with Frank Buru, District No. 56 School Board member, the matter of obtaining rock from the school district pit at Nedonna.

Chairman

Commissioner

Commissioner